Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

In regard to the \$1200.00 appropriated from the activity reserve fund for the improvement of play facilities here at the University of Kansas, the W.S.G.A. and the M.S.C. have jointly approved the expenditure of this fund for the improvement by grading, etc., of the intramural play field. We should like to have this done over the summer so that the field will be ready for play next fall.

Although our Councils lacked the continuity to carry this out ourselves, we know that you will be able to get a great deal more accomplished for the money expended than we possibly could.

May I express to you the appreciation of both the W.S.G.A. and the M.S.C. for the many times you have helped us during the past year.

Sincerely yours,

Donald Voorheen